
 

 

April 27, 2018 

  

Vocational Service Month Maternal and Child Care Month 

Opening:   Sgt. At Arms, Ron Perry, greeted us with “Happy 
Friday”. 
Flag Salute:    Tim Carr  led us in the “Pledge of 
Allegiance” 
Lucky Buck:  Paul Young won the Lucky Buck and donated 
the proceeds to Polio. 

UPCOMING MEETINGS/EVENTS: 
• May 09, Rotary Chamber Mixer, La Terraza, 5:30 pm. 
• May 16, Foundation Board Mtg, Lodge, 5:00 pm. 
• May 24, Club Board Mtg, 5:30 pm, Lodge. 
• May 29, Tip-a-Cop Dinner, Vet’s Hall. 5:00 & 7:00 pm. 
• Jun 05, Sea Chest Fund Raiser, 5:30 pm. 
• Jun 13, Chamber Mixer, Robin’s, 5:30 pm.  

UPCOMING SPEAKERS: 
• May 4, Jane Howard, 2018 RYLA Graduates 

at The Lodge 
• May 11, Tim and Nancy Carr,  Liar’s Club at 

The Lodge. 
• May 18, Club Assembly at The Lodge 
• May 25, John Ehlers, Motivation at The 

Lodge 
• June 1, Maleika Lacy Introduction to 

Essential Oils, at The Lodge 

 

      

  
Photographer 

  

Donna Crocker 

  

Today’s Reporter 

Sue Robinson  

Today’s Greeter 

REMINDER:  If you have anything you would 
like share in the newsletter regarding club 
activities, upcoming events, help needed, 

etc., let Sue know.   
(call 927-2597or email 

sueincambria@gmail.com). 

O n  Th e  M e n u  f o r  M ay  4  

Angus Sirloin Steak 
Reminder, if you will not be at Friday’s meeting, are 

bringing a guest, or want a salad (or normally get salad 
but want the regular meal) let Sue know by 8:59 a.m. on 

Friday by calling 927-2597, texting to 748-2175 or  
emailing sueincambria@gmail.com. 

   

 
 

May 4 Greeter 

Mike Griffin 

 

The New Patty Griffin 

Opening:   In memory of her brother-in-law, and 
in recognition of the 4-Way Test Essay Winners 
present today, Donna Crocker recited the 4 Way 
Test in Hawaiian: ʻOiaʻiʻo anei?  
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President’s Messages & Announcements: 
 
• A bearded  Pres. Mike O’Sullivan welcomed us with “Hello!  How is everybody?” 

and proudly announced that his dad turned 91 on Saturday!  The Pres then 
asked if we had any guests: Richard Torcha introduced Santa Lucia Middle 
School students Shanyra Cardenas, Zaul Vasquez and Eli Linn along with their 
teacher, Mary Stenbeck. 

• Pres. Mike announced that our own Tim Carr was honored as RYLA 2018 Top Counselor!  
Congratulations, Tim!  After the applause died down, Tim let us know that there was another 
very special counselor from our club.  There was a young girl who was terrified to join in at 
RYLA and just wanted to go home.  Jane Howard took her under her wing and, when all was 
said and done, this student wound up being named the most improved graduate!  More 
applause! 

• PE Roger announced that each club needed to name a representative that could vote on 
issues brought up at the Annual RI Convention in Toronto.  PP Jane volunteered herself 
and hubby Bruce for that honor.  

• Pres. Mike reminded us that this weekend is the Sculpture by the Sea Exhibit and Sales will be open to the public 
from 10-5 at Camp Ocean Pines.  A barbecue lunch will be available from 11-2 for a cost of $10 per person. 

• Pres. Mike also reminded us that the May Chamber Mixer will be hosted by our club at La Terraza on 
Wednesday, May 9 from 5:30—7:30.  Club members are asked to bring an appetizer to share. 

• Pres. Mike let us know that the Chili Cook Off was fun but not as many chili cooks as usual.  He thanked everyone 
who was there to help.   

• Otis Archie told us that an announcement about the November 3rd VIVA was sent to the Rotarian Magazine. 

• Richard Torchia announced that he, Joan Broadhurst and Gail Ortenburger interviewed Coast Union High School 
students for scholarships and awarded $1,000 e. to six students!  Their names will be announced at a later date. 

Sheriff Dick 

Sheriff Dick had a bad week this week.    

A big shout out to our friend Julian Crocker.  On Wednesday, he not only volunteered to work 
the check-in table at the Dave Melendy Blood Drive, he also donated blood.  Thank you so much 
Julian!!  Just another example of Service Above Self! 
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FINE MASTER:  
Member Birthdays: Julia Rice (Apr 10) 

Children’s Birthdays:  Philip Sullivan celebrated the birth of a daughter Charlotte on March 9 as well as 
his son’s 11th birthday! 

Wedding Anniversaries:  Ron Perry (Apr 24) minus his beautiful bride Kate (at this meeting only) celebrated 36 
years of wedded bliss for which Ron paid $18. 

Late Fines & Credits:  Sherry Long and Matt Clevenger were both fined $5 for being late.  However, since Matt also 
sat at the Table of Wisdom, along with Christel Chesney and Sue Oberholtzer, earning each a $5 credit, Matt’s fine 
was cancelled out.  Bob Kasper was given a $5 credit for ratting out a fellow Rotarian.  Everyone wearing a green lei 
was also fined $5. 

If It Ain’t Fun, It Ain’t Rotary 

And many thanks to 
Donna Crocker for 

brightening our day 
by presenting us all 
with a Hawaiian lei! 



 
PRESENTATION:  4-WAY TEST ESSAY WINNERS 

The purpose of the Four-Way Test Speech Contest is to foster ethics in everyday life, as well as in business. The 
contest is designed to introduce middle school students to the Rotary principles of ethics and service, and to 
involve local Rotary Clubs with the youth of their communities. It also is aimed at encouraging young people to 
learn to express themselves well in public. In nearly every profession, the ability to express one’s thoughts and 
ideas clearly, concisely, and persuasively is an important skill.  

This year, about 40 students submitted essays.  Richard Torchia, Youth Services Chair, along with Joan Broadhurst, 
Gail Ortenburger and Sue Robinson reviewed each of the essays and selected the 3 best. 

If one of the goals of the Four Way Test Essay Contest is to encourage young people to learn to express themselves 
in public, it appears to have worked in this case.  These three students, led off by a funny, charming and well-
spoken and 7th grader, Eli Linn and followed by two of his articulate classmates, Zaul Vasquez and Shanyra 
Cardenas.  It was a pleasure to welcome these three local students to our meeting. 
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ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA FOUNDATION 

     The Rotary Club of Cambria Foundation, Inc. (our Foundation) is a qualified 501(c)(3) entity that has 
established a permanent endowment fund, the goal of which is to ultimately generate income sufficient 
to ease the pressure of fundraising. 

     Our Foundation receives the proceeds of fundraisers (e.g. VIVA, Chili Cook-Off Beer Booth, 4th of July 
Smoothie Booth) and allocates those proceeds by formula among the Rotary Club Of Cambria (our Club) 
Avenues of Service and the permanent endowment fund.  Some of the income generated by the 
endowment is also allocated to the Club Avenues of Service. 

     Note that our Club member’s annual dues are remitted to Rotary International and our District 5240 
for dues, and that our Club member’s annual pledges are used for the operating expenses of our Club. 
Neither your dues nor your pledge go through or to our Foundation. 

     Note also that our Foundation is separate from TRF (The Rotary Foundation), which was established 
by Rotary International and is involved in worldwide projects such as the eradication of polio. 

Board Members: 
        Chuck Foerster, President 
        Mike Griffin, Secretary 
        Gerry Porter, Treasurer 
        Steve Ormondroyd, VP 
        Nancy Carr, Director 

Matt Clevenger, Director 
Roger Robinson, Director  
Bruce Howard, Director 

        Gail Ortenburger, Director 

• Meeting Dates: 
3rd Wed. of the month, 5pm, Cambria Pines 
Lodge -check with Board President to 
confirm. 

 
• Access to Box.com: 

If you would like to view Foundation 
Minutes, Agendas, Financials, By-Laws, 
etc., contact the Board President for 
access information. 

ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA 
EXECUTIVES AND DIRECTORS 

President:  Mike O’Sullivan 
President Elect:  Roger Robinson 
Club Secretary:  Julia Rice 
Club Treasurer:  Bonnie Cameron 
Club Service:  Christel Chesney 
International:  Jane Howard 
Community:  Mary Ann Carson 
Vocational:  Joe Morrow 
Public Relations:  Otis Archie 
Membership Chair:  Chris Cameron 
Co-Program Chair:  Janet Meyers  

Co-Program Chair:  Barbara Burns 
Family of Rotary:  Donna Crocker 
Youth Services:  Richard Torchia 
Awards Chair:  Julie Jenkins 
Past President:  Sharon Harvey 
Web Master:  Linda Sherman 
Club Bulletin Editor:  Sue Robinson 
Sargent-At-Arms:  Ron Perry 
Grants Chair:  Chuck Foerster 
TRF Director:  Bob Putney 
President Elect Nominee:  Mary Ann Carson  

Rotary Club of Cambria  
Board Meetings 

Fourth Thursday of the 
month at 5:30 p.m. 

Cambria Pines Lodge 



 



 

MAKING A DIFFERENCE OPPORTUNITIES 
 
 
Join one of the Avenues of Service:  In order to make our club THE BEST ROTARY CLUB IN THE 
WORLD, every member needs to consider helping in at least one Avenue of Service either by 
becoming an active committee member or volunteering to help with individual projects: 

 

� Club Service:  focuses on making clubs strong.  A thriving club is anchored by strong 
relationships and an active membership development plan.   

� International Service:  encompasses efforts to expand Rotary’s humanitarian reach around 
the world and to promote world understanding and peace. It includes everything from       
contributing to Polio Plus to helping Rotary Youth Exchange students adjust to their host  
countries.  

� Vocational Service:  involves Club members serving others through their professions and     
aspiring to high ethical standards.  Rotarians, as business leaders, share skills and expertise 
through their vocations, and they inspire others in the process. 

� Community Service:  is the opportunity Rotary clubs have to implement club projects and 
activities that improve life in the local community.  

� Youth Service:  allows Rotary to directly support our local high school, middle school and 
grammar school through scholarships, Interact Club support, STEM support, RYLA, Buy a Child 
a Book and other projects. 

 

 
 
  

Work for a cause, not for applause. Live life 
to express, not to impress. Don't strive to 

make your presence noticed, just make your 
absence felt.    

                                         ~  Anonymous 


